News Release

April 6, 2009 

For more information: 
Mary Waggoner, 425-385-4049 

District to host budget information meetings 

Interim Superintendent Karst Brandsma has been sharing School Finance 101 presentations with staff in the Everett Public Schools 26 different school locations and departmental service centers since last December. 

"When the governor announced her proposed budget in December, her proposal for the state meant our district would need to cut at least $6.8 million for next school year. It was important to me that staff understand the potential impacts of such a reduction and have more information about the complex way schools are funded in this state." 

Now that the House and Senate budget proposals released last week imply even deeper cuts for Everett Public Schools, Brandsma is planning to present the same budget overview to the community in three meetings in April: 

· Monday, April 13, 6:30-7:30 p.m. at Garfield Elementary School, 2215 Pine St, Everett 

· Wednesday, April 15, 6:30-7:30 p.m. at Evergreen Middle School, 7621 Beverly Lane, Everett 

· Thursday, April 16, 6:30-7:30 p.m. at Forest View Elementary School, 5601 156th St. SE, Everett 

"Building a basic understanding of school district finance is even more important this year for several reasons," noted Brandsma. "Universal concerns about the economy are one reason; the timing of the state's budget decisions is another. Although we have known since December that cutbacks might be necessary, and we took immediate steps to reduce expenses this year. We will not know the full extent of the state's budget reductions until April 30." 

As Brandsma explains, state law mandates that each spring before May 15, districts across the state must make classroom staffing decisions for the next school year which does not begin until fall. "Not knowing what the final state budget will be until late April means we and other districts will be announcing staffing decisions immediately on the heels of the state budget announcement. Holding the basic school finance information meetings will help people understand the reasoning behind decisions coming very quickly." 

Brandsma encourages people to visit the district Budget Info Web site for more details about school finance. "The information there is helpful background to have for the meetings this month. Whether or not you can attend one of the meetings, I hope you will review the Web site for an understanding of the challenges all school districts in the state are facing." 

Brandsma acknowledges that such challenges are felt by families, private businesses and public agencies. "We are all in this together; perhaps that is the good news because it focuses attention of solutions. However, when budget reductions touch the lives of students today and potentially future generations, it is helpful to understand what factors make that so." 

Soon to appear on the district Budget info Web site is a link to Budget Opinion Online. "This Web-based opinion-gathering tool will help ensure that our budget decisions are in synch with community priorities, says Brandsma. It will be open for anyone to share their best thoughts with us through Friday, April 24." 

